Contact us at 805-929-1133 | www.ncsd.ca.gov | info@ncsd.ca.gov



148 S. Wilson Ave. PO Box 326 Nipomo, CA 93444 Presorted Standard **US Postage Paid PRP** Companies 93401

NIPOMO COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

ELECTED BOARD

Craig Armstrong, President Dan A. Gaddis, Vice President Bob Blair, Director Ed Eby, Director Dan Woodson, Director

STAFF

Michael S. LeBrun, General Manager Lisa Bognuda, Finance Director Peter Sevcik. Director of Engineering and Operations Jessica Matson, Public Information Director

Our Website Has Resources for You

CONSERVATION TIPS

The District's website provides tips on how to reduce water use at home. Visit www.ncsd.ca.gov and click on the "Conservation" quick link in the upper right of the home page.

SIGN UP FOR NEWS AND ALERTS

Sign-up on our website to receive meeting, news, and emergency notifications from the District.

YOU CAN ALSO **CALL OR EMAIL ANY TIME**

As always, if you have any questions, concerns, or feedback, we want to hear from you. Feel free to contact us at info@ncsd.ca.gov or at 805-929-1133.

Go to: www.ncsd.ca.gov



WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU

How Have You Conserved Water?

The District finished 2014 strong with an over 24% reduction in pumping thanks to the efforts of many!

Saving water also saves money! We want to hear how you have saved by cutting back your water use! Write us at info@ncsd.ca.gov and tell us about what you have done.



Additionally, if you have converted your landscape to drought tolerant plants, we would like to hear from you. Send us a picture or simply contact us at info@ncsd.ca.gov. You may be featured in an upcoming District newsletter and other communications.





Nipomo Community Services District

Important Information from Nipomo Community Services District ... Issue 9

Preparing for Supplemental Water

Supplemental water is on schedule for delivery this summer.



The District is preparing to increase water supply sources for the first time in its fifty-year history with the construction of a supplemental water supply pipeline. The image above shows construction of our new supplemental water pump station on the south end of the Mesa. Supplemental water will facilitate better management of the local groundwater resource. Currently, groundwater is the only water supply to the District and entire Nipomo Mesa. This new, supplemental supply was previously unavailable and represents a long-term solution that will help balance our groundwater basin and secure our future water supply.

Continued on pg. 2

FEBRUARY 2015

Nipomo Community Services District

148 S. Wilson St, PO Box 326, Nipomo, CA 93444 | 805/929-1133 | info@ncsd.ca.gov | www.ncsd.ca.gov

Serving the Community for Fifty Years | 1965 - 2015



Preparing for Supplemental Water Continued...



District customers are making a significant investment to bring supplemental water to the Mesa. The District desires to protect this investment by ensuring the supplemental water supply results in direct and sustained reduction in urban related groundwater pumping across the Nipomo Mesa.

The District's project will ultimately bring 3,000 acre feet per year of supplemental supply to the Nipomo Mesa. 2,500 acre-feet of the new supply will be used to offset existing groundwater demands to comply with a court order and in hopes of returning our local basin to balance and long-term sustainability. The remaining 500 acre-feet is reserved for planned new development within the District.

The project is progressing on-schedule and is anticipated to be completed by this June with delivery to customers by July.



The District is also preparing to change the method of disinfection used for our water system.

Along with introducing a new source of supply, the District will be changing the method of disinfecting the water supply. In the coming months, watch for more information regarding these changes and what they mean to you.



For updates on the project, visit the District's website at www.ncsd.ca.gov.

Watch for upcoming information regarding our new supply and the change in the method of disinfection for supplemental water.

The District Celebrates 50 Years of Service

For fifty years the Nipomo Community Services District has upheld its mission to provide its customers with reliable, quality, and cost-effective services now and in the future.

The District was formed in January 1965 by a group of community leaders who recognized that Nipomo needed to address critical water quality and supply problems. The first elected Board of Directors included William C. Black, Cecil E. Davis, James A. Kitchen, Jim Miller and John R. Mylan.

The District celebrated this milestone with an Open House/Celebration on Wednesday, January 28th and were visited by Assemblyman Katcho Achadjian's office and SLO County 4th District Supervisor Lynn Compton's office. The District also received recognition from Senator Bill Monning and Congresswoman Lois Capps for 50 years of service to the community. Numerous previous Directors including founding Director Cecil Eugene "Gene" Davis also attended the event.

The public was able to meet their Directors, tour the office, view student conservation posters, and view District history and equipment.

Displays will remain up for the next several months for public viewing. In addition, the public is always welcome to attend Board of Directors meetings which are held the second and fourth Wednesday of every month at 9 AM.









Board President Armstrong accepts recognition from Assemblyman Achadjian's office
President Armstrong presents former Directors Vierheilig and Harrison with recognition for their service
General Manager, Michael LeBrun recognizes past Directors and staff
Students from Nipomo High School receive awards for conservation posters and videos

FINALLY, Some Rain!

Turn your irrigation down or off from now until late spring. Most landscapes require little or no water in the winter.

Nipomo Community Services District | info@ncsd.ca.gov |



Conservation Information, Tips and Rebates at www.ncsd.ca.gov